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incurred prior to the time the request for eq-
uitable adjustment otherwise became a mat-
ter in dispute. 

(l) Proposed direct costs, markups, and 
proposal preparation costs shall be allowable 
in the determination of an equitable adjust-
ment only if they are reasonable and other-
wise consistent with the contract cost prin-
ciples and procedures set forth in part 31 of 
the Federal Acquisition Regulation (48 CFR 
part 31) in effect on the date of this contract. 
Characterization of costs as direct costs, 
time-related costs, or overhead costs must be 
consistent with the requesting firm’s ac-
counting practices on other work under this 
contract and other contracts. 

(m) If the Contracting Officer determines 
that it is in the Government’s interest that 
the Contractor proceed with a change before 
negotiation of an equitable adjustment is 
completed, the Contracting Officer may 
order the Contractor to proceed on the basis 
of a unilateral modification to the contract 
increasing or decreasing the contract price 
by an amount to be determined later. Such 
increase or decrease shall not exceed the in-
crease or decrease proposed by the Con-
tractor. 

(n) If the parties cannot agree to an equi-
table adjustment, the Contracting Officer 
may determine the equitable adjustment 
unilaterally. 

(o) The Contractor shall not be entitled to 
any proposal preparation costs incurred sub-
sequent to the date of a unilateral deter-
mination or denial of the request if the Con-
tracting Officer issues a unilateral deter-
mination or denial under any of the fol-
lowing circumstances: 

(1) The Contractor fails to submit a pro-
posal within the time required by this con-
tract or such time as may reasonably be re-
quired by the Contracting Officer. 

(2) The Contractor fails to submit addi-
tional information requested by the Con-
tracting Officer within the time reasonably 
required. 

(3) Agreement to an equitable adjustment 
cannot be reached within 60 days of submis-
sion of the Contractor’s proposal or receipt 
of additional requested information, despite 
the Contracting Officer’s diligent efforts to 
negotiate the equitable adjustment. 

(End of clause) 

[74 FR 864, Jan. 9, 2009] 

552.246–70 Source Inspection by Qual-
ity Approved Manufacturer. 

As prescribed in 546.302–70, insert the 
following clause: 

SOURCE INSPECTION BY QUALITY APPROVED 
MANUFACTURER (JUL 09) 

(a) Inspection system and inspection of facili-
ties. (1) The inspection system maintained by 
the Contractor under the Inspection of Sup-
plies—Fixed Price clause (FAR 52.246–2) of 
this contract shall be maintained through-
out the contract period. Unless otherwise au-
thorized in writing by the Contracting Offi-
cer, the Contractor shall comply with all re-
quirements of editions in effect on the date 
of the solicitation of either Federal Standard 
368 or the International Organization for 
Standardization (ISO) Standard 9001:2000 
(Quality Management Systems—Require-
ments). A documented description of the in-
spection system shall be made available to 
the Government before contract award. At 
the sole discretion of the Contracting Offi-
cer, he/she may authorize in writing excep-
tions to the quality assurance standards 
identified above. The Contractor shall imme-
diately notify the Administrative Con-
tracting Officer (ACO) of any changes made 
in the inspection system during the contract 
period. As used herein, the term ‘‘inspection 
system’’ means the Contractor’s own facility 
or any other facility acceptable to the Gov-
ernment that will be used to perform inspec-
tions or tests of materials and components 
before incorporation into end articles and for 
inspection of such end articles before ship-
ment. When the manufacturing plant is lo-
cated outside of the United States, the Con-
tractor shall arrange delivery of the items 
from a plant or warehouse located in the 
United States (including Puerto Rico and the 
U.S. Virgin Islands) equipped to perform all 
inspections and tests required by the con-
tract or specifications to evidence conform-
ance therewith, or shall arrange with a test-
ing laboratory or other facility in the United 
States, acceptable to the Government, to 
perform the required inspections and tests. 

(2) In addition to the requirements in Fed-
eral Standard 368, ISO 9001:2000 or as other-
wise approved by the Government, records 
shall include the date inspection and testing 
were performed. These records shall be avail-
able for (i) 3 years after final payment; or (ii) 
4 years from the end of the Contractor’s fis-
cal year in which the record was created, 
whichever period expires first. 

(3) Offerors are required to specify, in the 
space provided elsewhere in this solicitation, 
the name and address of each manufacturing 
plant or other facility where supplies will be 
available for inspection, indicating the item 
number(s) to which each applies. 

(4) The Contractor shall provide the Ad-
ministrative Contracting Officer ACO with 
the name(s) of the individual and an alter-
nate responsible for the inspection system. 
In the event that the designated indi-
vidual(s) becomes unavailable to oversee the 
inspection system, the Contractor, within 10 
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calendar days of such event, shall provide 
the ACO with the names of the replacement 
individual(s). 

(b) Inspection by the Contractor. The Con-
tractor is required to demonstrate that the 
supplies in the shipment have been subject 
to and have passed all inspections and tests 
required by the contract and meet the re-
quirements of the contract. 

(c) Inspection by Government personnel. (1) 
Although the Government will normally rely 
upon the Contractor’s representation as to 
the quality of supplies shipped, it reserves 
the right under the Inspection of Supplies— 
Fixed Price clause to inspect and test all 
supplies called for by this contract, before 

acceptance, at all times and places, includ-
ing the point of manufacture. When the Gov-
ernment notifies the Contractor of its intent 
to inspect supplies before shipment, the Con-
tractor shall notify or arrange for sub-
contractors to notify the designated GSA 
quality assurance office 7 workdays before 
the date when supplies will be ready for in-
spection. Shipment shall not be made until 
inspection by the Government is completed 
and shipment is authorized by the Govern-
ment. 

(2) The offeror shall indicate, in the spaces 
provided below, the location(s) at which the 
supplies will be inspected or made available 
for inspection. 

INSPECTION POINT 

ITEM NO(S). NAME OF MANUFAC-
TURER 

NAME, ADDRESS (In-
cluding County), and TELEPHONE NUMBER 

llllllll llllllll llllllll llllllll 

llllllll llllllll llllllll llllllll 

llllllll llllllll llllllll llllllll 

NOTE: If additional space is needed, the of-
feror may furnish the requested information by 
an attachment to the offer. 

(3) During the contract period, a Govern-
ment representative may periodically select 
samples of supplies produced under this con-
tract for Government verification, inspec-
tion, and testing. Samples selected for test-
ing will be disposed of as follows: Samples 
from an accepted lot, not damaged in the 
testing process, will be returned promptly to 
the Contractor after completion of tests. 
Samples damaged in the testing process will 
be disposed of as requested by the Con-
tractor. Samples from a rejected lot will be 
returned to the Contractor or disposed of in 
a time and manner agreeable to both the 
Contractor and the Government. 

(d) Quality deficiencies. (1) Notwithstanding 
any other clause of this contract concerning 
the conclusiveness of acceptance by the Gov-
ernment, any supplies or production lots 
shipped under this contract found to be de-
fective in material or workmanship, or oth-
erwise not in conformity with the require-
ments of this contract within a period of 
llll*llll months after acceptance 
shall, at the Government’s option, be re-
placed, repaired, or otherwise corrected by 
the Contractor at no cost to the Government 
within 30 calendar days (or such longer pe-
riod as the Contracting Officer may author-
ize in writing) after receipt of notice to re-
place or correct. The Contractor shall re-
move, at its own expense, supplies rejected 
or required to be replaced, repaired, or cor-
rected. When the nature of the defect affects 
an entire batch or lot of supplies, and the 
Contracting Officer determines that correc-
tion can best be accomplished by retaining 

the nonconforming supplies, and reducing 
the contract price by an equitable amount 
under the circumstances, then the equitable 
price adjustment shall apply to the entire 
batch or lot of supplies from which the non-
conforming item was taken. 

(2) The Contractor may be issued a Quality 
Deficiency Notice (QDN) if: 

(i) Supplies in process, shipped, or awaiting 
shipment to fill Government orders are 
found not to comply with contract require-
ments, or (ii) deficiencies in either plant 
quality or process controls are found. Upon 
receipt of a QDN, the Contractor shall take 
immediate corrective action and shall sus-
pend shipment of the supplies covered by the 
QDN until such time as corrective action has 
been completed. The Contractor shall notify 
the Government representative, within 5 
workdays, of the action plan or the correc-
tive action taken. The Government may 
elect to verify the corrective action at the 
Contractor location(s). Shipments of noncon-
forming supplies will be returned at the Con-
tractor’s expense and may constitute cause 
for termination of the contract. Delays due 
to the insurance of a QDN do not constitute 
excusable delay under the default clause of 
this contract. Failure to complete corrective 
action in a timely manner may result in ter-
mination of the contract. 

(3) This contract may be terminated for de-
fault if subsequent Government inspection 
discloses that plant quality or process con-
trols are not being maintained, supplies that 
do not meet the requirements of the contract 
are being shipped, or if the contractor fails 
to comply with any other requirement of 
this clause. 
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(e) Additional cost for inspection and testing. 
The Contractor shall be charged for any ad-
ditional cost of inspection/testing or re-
inspecting/retesting supplies for the reasons 
stated in paragraph (e) of FAR 52.246–2, In-
spection of Supplies—Fixed Price. When in-
spection or testing is performed by or under 
the direction of GSA, charges will be at the 
rate of $llll**llll per man-hour or 
fraction thereof if the inspection is at a GSA 
distribution center; $llll**llll per 
man-hour or fraction thereof, plus travel 
costs incurred, if the inspection is at any 
other location; and $llll**llll per 
man-hour or fraction thereof for laboratory 
testing, except that when a testing facility 
other than a GSA laboratory performs all or 
part of the required tests, the Contractor 
shall be assessed the actual cost incurred by 
the Government as a result of testing at such 
facility. When inspection is performed by or 
under the direction of any agency other than 
GSA, the charges indicated above may be 
used, or the agency may assess the actual 
cost of performing the inspection and test-
ing. 

(f) Responsibility for rejected supplies. When 
the Contractor fails to remove or provide in-
structions for the removal of rejected sup-
plies under paragraph (d) of this clause, pur-
suant to the Contracting Officer’s instruc-
tions, the Contractor shall be liable for all 
costs incurred by the Government in taking 
such measures as are expedient to avoid un-
necessary loss to the Contractor. In addition 
to the remedies provided in FAR 52.246–2, 
supplies may be— 

(1) Stored and charged against the Con-
tractor’s account; 

(2) Reshipped to the Contractor at its ex-
pense (any additional expense incurred by 
the Government or the freight carrier caused 
by the refusal of the Contractor to accept 
their return shall also be charged against the 
Contractor’s account); 

(3) Sold to the highest bidder on the open 
market and the proceeds applied against the 
accumulated storage and other costs, includ-
ing the cost of the sale; or 

(4) Otherwise disposed of by the Govern-
ment. 

(g) Subcontracting requirements. The Con-
tractor shall insert in any subcontracts the 
inspection or testing provisions set forth in 
paragraphs (a) through (d) of this clause and 
the Inspection of Supplies—Fixed Price 
clause of this contract. The Contractor shall 
be responsible for compliance by any subcon-
tractor with the provisions set forth in para-
graphs (a) through (d) of this clause and the 
Inspection of Supplies—Fixed Price clause. 

(End of clause) 

*Normally insert 12 months as the period 
during which defective or otherwise noncon-
forming supplies must be replaced. However, 

when the supplies being bought have a shelf 
life of less than 1 year, you should use the 
shelf-life period, or in the instance where 
you reasonably expect a longer period to be 
available, you should use the longer period. 

**The rates to be inserted are established 
by the Commissioner of the Federal Acquisi-
tion Service or a designee. 

[74 FR 26108, June 1, 2009] 

552.246–71 Source Inspection by Gov-
ernment. 

As prescribed in 546.302–71, insert the 
following clause: 

SOURCE INSPECTION BY GOVERNMENT (JUNE 1, 
2009) 

(a) Inspection by Government personnel. (1) 
Supplies to be furnished under this contract 
will be inspected at source by the Govern-
ment before shipment from the manufac-
turing plant or other facility designated by 
the Contractor, unless the Contractor is oth-
erwise notified in writing by the Contracting 
Officer or a designated representative. Not-
withstanding the foregoing, the Government 
may perform any or all tests contained in 
the contract specifications at a Government 
facility without prior written notice by the 
Contracting Officer before release of the sup-
plies for shipment. Samples sent to a Gov-
ernment resting facility will be disposed of 
as follows: Samples from an accepted lot, not 
damaged in the testing process, will be re-
turned promptly to the Contractor after 
completion of tests. Samples damaged in the 
testing process will be disposed of as re-
quested by the Contractor. Samples from a 
rejected lot will be returned to the Con-
tractor or disposed of in a time and manner 
agreeable to both the Contractor and the 
Government. 

(2) Government inspection responsibility 
will be assigned to the GSA quality assur-
ance office which has jurisdiction over the 
State in which the Contractor’s subcontrac-
tor’s plant or other designated point for in-
spection is located. The Contractor shall no-
tify or arrange for subcontractors to notify 
the designated GSA quality assurance office 
7 workdays before the date when supplies 
will be ready for inspection. Shipment shall 
not be made until after inspection by the 
Government is completed and shipment is 
authorized by Government. 

(b) Inspection and receiving reports. For each 
shipment, the Contractor shall be respon-
sible for preparation and distribution of in-
spection documents as follows: (1) DD Form 
250, Material Inspection and Receiving Re-
port, or computer formatted equivalent for 
deliveries to military agencies; or (2) GSA 
Form 308, Notice of Inspection for deliveries 
to GSA or other civilian agencies. When re-
quired, the Contractor will be furnished a 
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